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     Summer E – Bulletin 

East Riding of Yorkshire 

 

Welcome 

Happy summer everyone and welcome to my E Bulletin number 3.  

It’s a little shorter this quarter due to summer holidays and recess 

but I hope you will find it equally interesting. 

 

Your opportunity to Meet the Commissioner 

Some of you will recall that we held a series of 

‘Meet the Commissioner’ meetings across the East 

Riding last autumn which provided the opportunity 

for Town and Parish Councillors, and Clerks to come 

along and meet the Police & Crime Commissioner, 

Keith Hunter, listen to him speak about his work 

and the work of his office and also ask questions.  

The meetings were well attended but, due to the 

size of the East Riding, there are areas we were 

unable to cover so we have arranged a second 

series of meetings. They are: 

 

Monday 2nd September –  Rudston Village Hall 

26, East Gate   

Rudston,  

YO25 4UX 

7pm to 8.30pm 
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Thursday 5th September –   Warter Village Hall 

       Addlekeld, 

               Warter 

       YO42 1XR 

               1.30pm to 3pm 

Thursday 3rd October –   Patrington Village Hall 

         Church Lane 

           Patrington  

           HU12 0PT 

           7pm to 8.30pm 

Thursday 7th November –   Brandesburton Village Hall 

      Catwick Lane 

      Brandesburton 

      YO25 8RY 

      7pm to 8.30pm 

You are invited to attend any one of these meetings, the only thing I 

ask is that you let us know you are going by emailing  

mia.jones@humberside.pnn.police.uk who is the OPCC  Engagement 

Apprentice and is co-ordinating these meetings.  We look forward to 

seeing you. 
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Community Speed Watch goes 

Live in the East Riding 

Friday 2nd August saw the launch of 

Humberside wide Community Speed 

Watch in the East Riding, with a team of 

trained volunteers taking to the roadside to 

monitor the speed of traffic on the Main 

Street in Bubwith. 

The scheme has been funded by the Police 

& Crime Commissioner who is keen to 

enable communities to be pro-active I their 

communities The new Co-ordinator, Wayne 

Goodwin has worked hard to get the scheme up and running and is 

focussing his initial efforts in the rural areas of the East Riding and North 

Lincolnshire.  There has been a lot of interest in the scheme from 

Parishes but not all are able to participate as either the locations aren’t 

suitable, safe or already have some form of enforcement. If you are 

interested in taking part, you will need: 

 A minimum of 6 volunteers 

 A specific site which has a path wide enough for 3 people to stand 

safely 

 Clear visibility in both directions 

 A speed assessment carried out by ERYC’s Highways that is less 

than 5 years old 

 For more information, contact the Community Speed Watch Co-

ordinator, Wayne Goodwin by emailing 

Wayne.Goodwin@humberside.pnn.police.uk. 

 

 Neighbourhood Watch and Farm Watch 

I am working closely with East Riding Council and the Humberside 

Police Wildlife, Rural and Heritage Crime Team to develop a network 

between Neighbourhood Watch and Farm Watch Groups to enhance 

communications across the rural areas of the East Riding. Both of these 

organisations do brilliant work in making our communities safer but often 
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don’t know the other exist or are unclear what each other do.  We 

will be planning a series of Meet the Commissioner meetings aimed at 

Neighbourhood Watch and Farm Watch Co-ordinators over the winter 

months so watch this space.      

 

Rural Safety Advisory Panel 

In March 2018, Humberside Police hosted a Rural safety Conference 

which brought together residents and representatives of rural areas 

across Humberside to look at a range of issues affecting community 

safety. 

The conference was very well attended and resulted in a group of 

volunteers forming a Panel which meets bi-monthly with Police, Fire and 

Local Authority Officers who work across Humberside. The aim of the 

Panel is to consider and lobby all matters of Rural Community Safety 

and they are looking for more volunteers.  If you would like more 

information, please contact me by emailing 

Deborah.fagan@humberside.pnn.police.uk or by telephone on 

07464985366.  

 

Community Speed Watch – what’s it all about? 

Community Speed Watch is a community lead scheme to monitor 

vehicle speeds in your area, nothing more nothing less. The volunteers 

who take part are all trained by an approved Police trainer in the use of a 

speed detection devise. 

Once trained the volunteers will record the registration numbers of 

vehicles travelling in excess of the speed limit. Once they report their 

findings to the Community Speed Watch Coordinator at Humberside 

Police, a series of warning letters are issued to the registered keeper of 

that vehicle, culminating in a letter being hand delivered by a Police 

officer and the possibility of the offending vehicles details being added to 

a database for future enforcement by the Police. 

Each team is issued with portable signage, hi viz vests and a speed 

detection gun. So if you see a team of 3 people at the side of a road, a 

bright yellow sign stating ‘Community Speed Watch Activity’ please 
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check your speed and support the teams who are trying to make 

your community safer by slowing people down.  

 

Humber Teaching NHS Foundation Trust 

The East Riding Community Link 

Service (Social Prescribing) provided 

by Humber Teaching NHS 

Foundation Trust is a FREE service 

aimed at improving Psychosocial and 

social economic pressures placed on 

you that then impacts your health and 

wellbeing, our aim is to make positive 

lifestyle that will result in sustainable change for your  emotional, mental, 

social and  physical health.  Every East Riding GP practice has a 

dedicated Community Link worker on hand to listen and support you on 

a 1-1 basis signposting to nearby services and groups that can aid your 

lifestyle change. So whether you need help with welfare and debt 

management, relationships, housing, emotional wellbeing, you are a 

carer or you need help and guidance to navigate yourself through a 

complex health and social care system we can help you. 

For further information or to book an appointment please call our friendly 

team on 0800 9177752 or email hnf-tr.socialprescribing@nhs.net   

 

 

 

Community Safety Partnership Planning to March 2021 

The East Riding Community Safety Partnership (CSP) brings together 

statutory and voluntary agencies who, collectively, have the 

responsibility to oversee community safety in the East Riding.  You may 

recall in my first E Bulletin in January, I asked you all to tell me what you 

considered to be your top three community safety issues.  Unfortunately, 

the response wasn’t very high but, taking those returns into 

consideration, the CSP is now preparing it’s work plan up to March 2021 
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and is suggesting the following outcomes on which to focus their 

efforts. On behalf of the CSP I welcome any comments you may have 

on the following: 

Making the East Riding of Yorkshire Safer 

We want the East Riding to be a place where: 

People feel safe and are safe 

 Victims feel well supported  

 Less offending 

 There is less crime 

 Communities Protect Themselves 

Our places where people live, work and visit are safe 

 People know how to keep themselves and others safe 

 People Travel Safely 

 People keep their homes safe 

 People work in safe places 

We make a difference by working together 

 We work together to make the most every opportunity 

 Communities trust us and understand how we work together We 

know and understand our communities and share information 

 All of our staff take every opportunity to keep people safe 

 People know how to use our services 

 

Please email me on Deborah.fagan@humberside.pnn.police.uk  and I 

thank you in anticipation. 
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